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JAEI ENVIRONMENTAL CORNER
Did you know? – Insight into God’s Awesome Creation
Galjoen (Coracinus capensis) 
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The Galjoen is the national fish of South Africa. Although it’s not very good-looking, it belongs to a family of fish which are found only off our coastline and so we’re proud of it! 

Sadly, our national fish is fast disappearing – it has been overfished and is now listed as Red by SASSI (Southern African Sustainable Seafood Initiative).  (visit http://www.wwfsassi.co.za/ to download SASSI’s handy pocket guide)
The Galjoen is found only along the Southern African coast, it is endemic to our coastal waters. It is confined mostly to shallow water and is often found in rough surf amongst rocks and also occurs close into shore. The colours of the Galjoen vary depending on where they live, for example the Galjoen that inhabit rocky areas are almost completely black, while in sandy areas the colour of the Galjoen is a silver-bronze. It is also known in KwaZulu-Natal as a blackfish or black bream. In other parts of the country the Galjoen is also referred to as the Damba
The diet of the Galjoen consists mainly of red bait (ascidians), small mussels and barnacles. The scales are very firmly attached and fins are well developed with prominent spines.

Galjoen is Red-listed no-sale species, this means that it is illegal to sell or buy these species anywhere in South Africa. This species is specifically reserved for recreational fishers and may only be caught by fishers in possession of a recreational permit. These fishermen must also abide by the recreational permit conditions which include daily bag limits and minimum size limits. Recreational fishermen are not allowed to sell their catch as this would result in an unsustainable amount of effort being used in the fishery and undermines the livelihoods of legitimate commercial fishermen who rely on the resource for their income.
The closed season for fishing the Galjoen in South Africa is (When you are not allowed to fish for or target the Galjoen) 15 October to 28/29 February and the minimum size is 35 centimetres, and there is a bag limit of 2 Galjoen per angler per day.
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The suggestion to make the Galjoen South Africa's national fish came from the late Margaret Smith, sometime Director of the JLB Smith Institute of Ichthyology in Grahamstown.  As early as the 1950 version of her husbands book ‘The Sea Fishes of Southern Africa’ (by JLB Smith), the following is said of the Galjoen: “Probably the first typical fish to be noticed by the earlier settlers. It might well be selected as a marine emblem to rank with the Springbok and the Protea”.  Whereas the Galjoen's national status has for some years been given in inverted commas in South Africa, in 1992 it was at long last listed as the national marine emblem, without inverted commas. The Galjoen was arguably the first endemic fish to be recognised in South African waters. 

What can YOU do?

It is illegal to buy or sell Galjoen! – or other fish listed as RED in the SASSI guide.  Rather choose a green-listed species when you dine on fish at your favourite restaurant.  Keep the handy pocket guide with you, or alternatively, SMS the name of the fish to the SASSI hot-line – 079 499 8795 – and you will be answered by the colour status of the fish.
